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 As parishioners we offer our sincere 
sympathy, prayers and support to the family 
members of those who have died recently: 
 

RECENTLY DECEASED 
Jarlath (Jay) McGeown, Dingwell Park 

John Fearon, Headington Drive 
Francis Henry 

Aughnacloy House/formerly Taghnevan Close 
Brian McAlernon, Millbrook Court, Derrymacash 

 

MONTHS MINDS AND ANNIVERSARIES 
 

SATURDAY 15 OCTOBER (VIGIL)  7.00PM 
Mary and Desmond Skelton, High Moss 

Joan and Leonard McCann, Cafolla Gardens/Manor Drive 
 

SUNDAY 16 OCTOBER 9.00AM 
Jackie Doyle, Brownlow Terrace 

Juliette Hatchell, London 
Nillie Hoy, Brown Street 

 

SUNDAY 16 OCTOBER - 10.30AM 
Paul, Mary and Brendan Smyth, Oakridge 

Paddy and Sean Toman, Elmwood Terrace 
Patrick (Patsy) McCann, Castlebar Co Mayo/Tyrone 

 

MONDAY 17 OCTOBER - 10.00AM 
Sister Anna Haughian, Silverwood Drive 

Geraldine Codd, Oakleigh Manor 
Conor Murray, Milltown 

Vincent McGovern, Liscorran Road 
 

TUESDAY 18 OCTOBER - 10.00AM 
Donnell Jordan, Cypress Gardens 

Kevin Murphy,  Mullaghbawn 
Joseph and Ellen Bailey, Brown Street 

Mary Ford, Grattan Street 
 

WEDNESDAY 19 OCTOBER – 10.00AM 
Mary Ann McConville, Ballnery North Road 

Lily McCaughley, Ashwood 
 

THURSDAY 20 OCTOBER  – 10.00AM 
Lily Haughey, Lower North Street 
Patricia Curran, Killough Gardens 

 

FRIDAY 21 OCTOBER - 10.00AM 
Sheila Magee, Grattan Street 

Mary Curran, New Street 
 

SATURDAY 22 OCTOBER  - 10.30 AM 
Gerald, Joan and Barry Gaskin, London 

Rosaleen Shanks, Silverwood Drive 
Kathleen McKinstry, Avondale Green 
Phyllis Magee, Cornakinnegar Road 

Hannah and Hugh McAlinden, formerly Silverwood 
 

SATURDAY 22 OCTOBER  - 7.00 PM (VIGIL) 
Marian McStay, Lough Road 

We extend a warm welcome to all who attend our church. We hope you will find 
our parish community a place where your life of faith will be nourished. Your 

prayers, your presence and your talents are most welcome! 
May God bless all of us. 

OUR PARISH BULLETIN 
SAINT PAUL’S PARISH, SHANKILL 

 

SUNDAY 16th October 2022 
29th SUNDAY 

IN ORDINARY TIME 

24-HOUR NUMBER FOR ALL 
SICK CALLS AND 
EMERGENCIES 

TEL: (028) 3832 3161 
 

Parish web: www.lurganparish.com 
Facebook: @lurganparish 

Parish App: Parish365 
Download App Store or Google Play 

 

Saint Vincent de Paul, William Street: 
(028) 3832 5725 

 

SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN AND  
ADULTS WHO REQUIRE PROTECTION: 

Dromore Diocesan 
Designated Liaison Person 

Mrs Patricia Carville. Tel. 077 8991 7741 
 

Saint Paul’s Parish Safeguarding 
Representative and Parish Sacristan. 

Telephone: 07563 293429 

OUR PARISH CLERGY 
Canon Liam Stevenson, PP VF Fr Colum Wright, CC 
Telephone: (028) 38323161  St Paul’s Presbytery 
Fr Jozef Wozniak, S.Chr  54 Francis Street, 
Telephone: (028) 3834 9338  Lurgan BT66 6DL 
66-70 North Street   Telephone: (028) 3832 7173 
Lurgan BT67 9AH   colum.wright@btinternet.com 
 

Our Parish Deacon: Rev Kevin Devine (028) 3832 3161 
Email: deaconkevin628@gmail.com 

 
ST PETER’S PARISH 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday 
Vigil 6:00pm (Saturday) 

8:00am, 10:00am (po polsku) 
and 12 Noon 

  

Weekdays 
Monday to Friday: 8:00am 

Tuesday and Friday:7:00pm 
Saturday 9.30am 

 

Saint Peter’s Parish Office 
Parish Secretary 
(028) 3832 3161 

stpetersparishlurgan@dromorediocese.org 
 

Office Hours 
Monday 10:00am – 1:00pm and  

1:45pm –4.00pm 
Tuesday–Thursday 9.00am – 1.00pm and 

1:45pm – 4.00 pm  
Friday 9.00am–1.00pm  
and 1:30pm –2:30pm 

 
ST PAUL’S PARISH 
MASS SCHEDULE 

Sunday 
Vigil 7:00pm (Saturday) 

9:00am and 10:30am. 
 

Weekdays 
Monday to Friday: 10:00am 

Saturday 10.30am 
 

Saint Paul’s Parish Office 
Parish Secretary 

Telephone: (028) 3832 1289 
Email: 

stpaulsparishlurgan@dromorediocese.org 
Office Hours 

Monday to Friday 9.00am to 12.30pm 
 

Requests for Anniversaries/Month’s Mind 
 

Polite reminder: Notices should be left 
into the Parish Office on or before 

12 noon each Wednesday if 
they are to be included in the Bulletin. 

The diocesan stipend is £10.00. 

REMEMBER THEM, O LORD 

 
 

Thank you to everyone for your generous 
donations to the Food Bank. 

 

With electricity costs being as high as they are 
we are asking for as much pre-cooked or 
minimal cooking food as possible: 
 

 Instant Mash Potato, Instant Noodles, and 
par-cooked pasta packets.  

 Tinned fruit, tinned custard, and Jelly 
 Tinned fish and UHT milk 
 Tea and Instant Coffee 
 Sanitary Products, Toilet Rolls and soap.  
 Crisps and Chocolate 
 

We do still have a very good stock of Pasta, 
tinned soup, rice and tinned vegetables.  

 

Unfortunately, the Food Bank is unable to 
accept perishable goods. 

 

The parish office area will be open daily from 
9am until 12 Noon Monday to Friday. for all 
donations to be dropped off.  Thank You!  

FOODBANK 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION 
 

Sunday 9 October 2022 - £1,936.61 
 

Thank you for your continued generosity 
To your Parish and your Priests. 

 

 
 

With great joy and thanksgiving we welcome 
the following children into our parish 

community who were baptized during the 
past week: 

 

Conán Michael Gallagher 
Cianán McCabe 

Lilyrose Anne Toman 
 

All parents wishing to have a child baptized 
in St Paul’s Parish, must contact 
the Parish Office by telephone: 

(028) 3832 1289. 
 

One month’s notice is required. 
Baptisms take place on the second and 

fourth Sunday of each month. 

 

ADORATION CHAPEL 
EDWARD STREET 

9.00AM TO 7.00PM 

 
The Novena prayers will be said at the 10.00am Mass 

and at the 7.00pm Mass each Monday evening. 
 

The Novena prayers will be said at 8.00am Mass and at the 7.00pm 
Mass. 

BAPTISMS 

 
 

On Saturday 15th October, St.Paul’s Junior Choir (Director Pat McAlinden) and 
St.Ronan’s College Choir (Director Brian Greene) will collaborate in a fabulous 
workshop led by Mr Ciaran Coll, a highly experienced worship facilitator, who 
specialises in contemporary Church music for young voices. 
‘Let Us Sing With Joy!’ is a workshop to inspire the music ministry of God’s Word 
within our church today. Please join us to celebrate the 7pm Vigil Mass, Saturday 
15th Oct in St Paul’s Church and support our young singers and instrumentalists 
as they sing and play with joy! 

Moyraverty 50+ Tea Dance 
 

St Anthony’s Parish Centre 
Thursday 20th October (8-10pm) 

Adm: £4 (incl a light supper) 
Music by Mons Wheeler 

NOVENA TO OUR LADY OF PERPUTAL HELP 

HELP  -  If any of our former readers would like to come 
back and read at any of the morning Masses at 

10.00am/Weekend Masses we would love to see you. 
 

We are also looking for new readers to come and join 
our team.  If you are interested please call and see 

Fionnuala at the Sacristy. 
The loose change basket collection will resume this 

weekend. We are looking for 4 volunteers to collect at 
each of the Masses, sanitizers will be available before 

and after the collection. Thank You for your help. 

BREAST CANCER AWARENESS 
MONTH 

Jethro Centre are hosting a 3 week 
programme on Breast, Cervical and Bowel 
Screening Programme delivered by the 
Women's Development Agency commencing 
 Monday 17thOctober 
 Monday 24th October 

10.30 am - 12.30pm. 
To book a place, contact Carmel or Susan 
on: (028) 3832 5673 

There is no charge for this course. 
Refreshments will be provided. 

‘Let Us Sing With Joy!’ 
Saturday 15th October 7pm Vigil Mass 

 

Catholic Chaplaincy QUB 
Golden Jubilee Mass 

The Catholic Chaplaincy warmly invites you 
to join them for their Annual Dedication of 
Studies Mass, which this year takes place 
on the 50th anniversary of the opening of 

their landmark site at the heart of the 
Queen’s campus. Bishop Noel Treanor will 
celebrate the special Mass on Sunday 16 

October at 8pm in the Chaplaincy’s Corpus 
Christi Chapel, 28 Elmwood Avenue, 

Belfast. 

Dromore Diocesan Lourdes Pilgrimage 2023 
The Dromore Diocese intends to organise a 5-day pilgrimage to Lourdes in May 2023 
(exact dates to be confirmed). 
 

Unfortunately, due to the pandemic it will be a different kind of pilgrimage, as we will not 
be using the hospital accommodation (Accueil) in Lourdes and will therefore be unable 
to support an assisted section in 2023. This means we will not have the same support 
from doctors, nurses, and volunteers as we had pre pandemic. 
 

The pilgrimage will include general insurance cover (to include Covid 19 cover), 
transport to/from airports, a programme of ceremonies in Lourdes, assistance of travel 
agent representatives in Lourdes. 
 

If you are interested in travelling to Lourdes as a pilgrim in May 2023, please contact the 
Parish Secretary in St Paul’s on 028 3832 1289 no later than 15th November 2022 to 
declare your interest.   Further details will be available later. 

Lismore Comprehensive School presents ‘Little Shop of Horrors’. 
In their 50th year the school is well renowned for its showcasing abilities and 2022 
will be no exception with their school production of ‘Little Shop of Horrors’. Little 

Shop of Horrors is an electrifying sci-fi musical full of 60s pop and rock. 
Head of the Music Department, Ms. Louise Tiernan, said: 

 

“Pupils and staff have been rehearsing since Spring of this year to ensure they 
impress. Stage design and costume have been done in house by members of the 

Technology and Design and Art Departments and will not disappoint. We are 
inviting members of our local community to come along and witness the fabulous 

work of our amazing cast, musicians and crew. 
 

Tickets are on sale now in school for shows on Tuesday 18th Wednesday 19th and 
Thursday 20th October. Tickets £5, Concession price £3. 

Church Gate Collection for Southern 
Area Hospice 

after Masses Saturday 15th (evening) 
and Sunday 16th October. 

Oil Stamp Saving Scheme: St. Vincent de Paul have 
cards on which persons using oil heating can put stamps 

purchased at £5 at a time, and save up to fill their oil tanks. 
This scheme has been in use for some time. 

 

The cards are at the Ozanam Centre on William Street. 
The stamps can be bought at the Centre and at several 
businesses around the town. These businesses will be 

posted on the back of the cards. 
 

Many people already using this method of saving find them 
very helpful. These cards are accepted by the oil 

companies in town. 

Hail Holy Queen Conference is live on Radio Maria Ireland from 2pm 
on Saturday 15th October. Radio Maria Ireland can be listened to by downloading 
the Radio Maria Ireland App, Saorview Channel 210. 

Four men from the Diocese of Dromore recently embarked on the first year of 
academic study for the Permanent Diaconate. They are: 
 

Sean Farrell - Tullylish Parish, 
Patrick Gallagher- Moyraverty Parish, 
Daniel McAnulty - Newry Parish  
Pearse Thornbury - St Peter’s Parish, Lurgan  

 

We ask that you keep them in your prayers as they continue on their spiritual journey. 
NOVEMBER DEAD LIST 

 

November dead lists and envelopes can 
be picked up at the back of the Chapel. 

 

Please return and put into the red box 
which will be emptied each day. 

 

Thank You 

Community Outreach Group sponsors a 
presentation by Paul May on Wednesday, 19th 
October at 8pm in St. Peter's Hall, North St. The 
theme is: 1916 - A Family Connection. The 
presentation includes Pre-Rising in Ireland and 
WW1 history. Invite your friends to join us. 

FEAST DAYS DURING THE WEEK 
Monday 17th October  -  St Ignatius of Antioch 
Bishop of Antioch, died a martyr at Tomoe. He 
urged Christians to unity in and through the 
Eucharist and around their local Bishop. 
Tuesday 18th October: – St Luke, Evangelist 
Saint Luke was a physician from a Gentile Christian 
milieu. He is patron of butchers, bookbinders, 
doctors, surgeons’ artists and glassworkers. 
Wednesday 19th October St Paul of the Cross,  
St Paul founded the Passionists in Rome. 
Ss St John de Brébeuf, Isaac Jogues priests 
and companions. With their 6 Jesuit 
companions were slain in 1647/8. 
Saturday – Blessed Virgin Mary and St John 
Paul II. 

Moyraverty Parish in association with 
the Dromore Diocesan Historical 

Society will present 
An Evening of Remembering 
and Reflection on 50 years of 
a Catholic Parish in Craigavon 

1971/2 - 2021/2 
in St Anthony’s Parish Centre 

Craigavon BT65 5BE on Monday 
October 24TH 2022, commencing at 

7:30 pm. Everyone welcome. 

Anam Cara Armagh, the organisation that supports bereaved parents, is holding 
a Parent Evening for bereaved parents on Wednesday 26th October at 7:15pm in 
the Armagh City Hotel, Armagh, BT601E. This event is free and open to all 
bereaved parents regardless of the age your child died, the circumstances of their 
death, or whether their death was recent or not. We also offer an online support 
service. Contact us on info@anamcara.ie or 028 95213120 for any queries. 

The Courtyard, Lurgan Castle Adult dance 
class of Mixed folk dances 10.30am-noon each 
Thurs in October Info: 07788 730 429 
www.annettecollins.com  


